EDZELL COMMUNITY HEALTH TRANSPORT

Minutes of AGM on 12th June 2014 at Edzell Health Centre

Present:  Dr Marc Jacobs, Dr Tina Iterbeke, John Clark, Sarah Turner, Janet Fowlie, Eileen Haggart, Bob Harrison, Frances McGill,  Jim McIntosh, Adrian Robinson, Christian Milne, Gladys Stewart, Hew Wilson,  Shona Burge (Angus CHP), Sandra Stewart (VAA), Kay Robertson (VAA)
Apologies: Jean Coll, Pat Coll, Alison Cowen, Derek Main
Welcome 
Marc welcomed everyone and said he was happy with the good turnout at our first AGM
Chairman’s Report

Marc gave a short overview of how ECHT came into being, from the interest shown by Janet Fowlie to getting the Carnoustie Transport Group invited and giving us their ideas.  The first meeting  was on 28th May 2013 and Carnoustie Transport Group gave us a presentation on how they developed a Community Health Transport Scheme..  At further meetings an application for funding was completed, a Constitution developed, Standard Operating Procedures and General Information for Drivers put together.  A Bank Account was opened with Bank of Scotland and Volunteer Drivers had to apply to Disclosure Scotland for PVG membership
The application for funding was successful and the service was up and running by 6th January 2014.  To help promote the service, Mr Hew Wilson has produced cards for distribution to patients

Sandra from Voluntary Action Angus has been the main co-ordinator for the Group but is now handing over to Kay Robertson.
Dr Jacobs then thanked several people individually

Financial Report

Janet Fowlie thanked John Clark for auditing the accounts. 
The funding application was successful and we were awarded £3,429 to support the first year running costs. Donations from patients have started coming in and there has been a larger contribution by patients than expected.  75.5 % of the driving costs are covered compared to an expected 70%. 
The Charity Shop raised £1,602.92 and a further £51 has just been received.  Eileen Haggart was thanked for organising the Charity Shop.
The main costs were for Insurance £269.46, Mileage Claims £329.18, Printing £82.80 and the Rent of the Charity Shop £134.   We now have a healthy bank balance of £1873.32.

A discussion then ensued re the need to have such healthy bank account but it was agreed that it is better to play save in the first few years.  If the demand picks up there will be more costs. Further funding applications will be considered when needed.

We now have Internet access to the Bank Account and payments to drivers will be made by BACS.
Co-ordinators Report

Sarah Turner reported that 25 transports have been organised over the first 5 months.  This did not sound a lot but some weeks are not busy while others are more so.  The breakdown is Ninewells 9, Edzell Health Centre 8, Stracathro 4, Brechin 2, Aberdeen 1 and Arbroath 1.
Several personal driver experiences were discussed, the main issue being easier access to Ninewells Hospital.
Frances McGill reported that she had been talking to Susan Hamil, the Volunteer Driver Co-ordinator at Stracathro Hospital (Tel: 01356-665110).  She made the following suggestions to Frances

1. We buy a Blue Card (Disabled Badge) costing £20 and this would allow us to park at level 7 at Ninewells

2. There is a   Wheelchair Hire Service at Ninewells Hospital and we can phone to book it.  Tel: 01382-645030
3. She would be willing to organise transport for patients who need to attend regularly for chemotherapy or physiotherapy.  She understands that this would be difficult to cover by our volunteer transport group.

Election of Committee
A proposal was put forward that Marc Jacobs would be Chairman, Janet Fowlie Treasurer and Sarah Turner Daily Co-ordinator.  This was approved by the Group.  All the Volunteer Drivers will make up the rest of the committee.

Discussion Time
Tea and coffee with biscuits were offered to everyone attending.  Different aspects of the service were further discussed more informally.  

Adoption of Constitution - Marc advised everyone that the Constitution was on the Edzell Health Centre website and asked the group  to read it and approve it by e-mail.

Also Charity Status is to be applied for and Marc is to action this.
Closing Remarks

Marc closed the meeting by thanking everyone for attending and especially everyone not mentioned at the outset.  Everyone present has contributed to the running of the service in some way.
